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January 26, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits to the King County Council the 2017 Water Taxi Ridership Analysis and Strategic Growth Report, and a motion accepting the report, as required by Ordinance 18409, Section 112, Proviso 1. Consistent with the proviso, the report reflects the Marine Division’s analysis of ridership demographics, passenger ferry ridership effects on the economy and strategies to increase ridership and revenue. 
Ordinance 18409, Section 112, Proviso 1 states in part:

Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report and reference the subject matter, the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion and a motion acknowledging receipt of the report is passed by the council.
The report shall include, but not be limited to:
A. Ridership demographics for the peak season, April through October 2017, during commute and non-commute times;

B. The effect of the passenger only ferry ridership on the local and regional economy;

C. Strategies to increase ridership for commuters, visitors and other riders; and

D. Strategies to increase revenue from sources other than property tax, grants and fares.

The report provides key findings relative to the proviso’s required elements. By analyzing the demographics of existing riders and the purpose of their trips, the Marine Division gains an understanding of how Water Taxi ridership impacts the local and regional economy. It provides insights into how the Marine Division should target commuters and tourist/casual riders in its marketing efforts to increase ridership and fare revenue. Increasing ridership, in turn, supports regional mobility by reducing vehicles on the region’s freeways and supports improved efficiency and integration of transit modes. 

The content and findings of this report align with the existing policy guidance contained in the King County Ferry District 2014 Strategic Plan which outlines goals and strategies to plan for the growing need for transportation services and integrating waterborne transportation into the regional transportation network. It also aligns with the King County Strategic Plan mobility goal and its objectives to increase integration between transportation modes and service providers and optimizing the mobility system while ensuring safe and reliable service. The report was also informed by the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan and the 2015 Strategic Climate Action Plan. 
It is estimated that this report required 230 consultant and staff hours to produce, costing $13,400. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.
Thank you for considering this motion to accept the Marine Division’s 2017 Water Taxi Ridership Analysis and Strategic Growth Report.
If you have any questions, please contact Paul Brodeur, Marine Division Director, at 
206-477-3966, or via email at paul.brodeur@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Paul H. Brodeur, Director, Marine Division, DOT
